
Highland Haven Ladies Club  
Meeting Minutes  

September 8, 2021  

The meeting was called to order by the President, Teresa Smith, at 1:33pm.   

Teresa began the meeting by announcing the new officers for 2021-2022: Pat Koehn- President; 
Teresa Smith-Vice President; Patsy Craven-Treasurer and Debra Barger-Secretary. Teresa then 
turned the meeting over to the new President, Pat Koehn.   

There were twelve (12) members present including 3 new members: Suzanne Weaver, Kay LaForge 
and Karen Guerro. The secretary will provide Melissa with a list of new names tags needed. The 
thought for the day was presented by Teresa Smith. Murt Collier volunteered for the Oct. meeting.  

The Secretary, Debra Barger, read the 5/12/21 minutes. The minutes were approved by the members.  

The treasurer’s report was read by Patsy Craven.   There were 3 deaths in our community this summer. 
Since the families did not want food purchased for a reception, $50.00 will be donated in each person’s 
name to the Memorial  Fund. Donations are for Robert Williamson, Chris Tate and Jack Fraser.  

Committee Reports:  
Benevolence: Pat Koehn reports there were 3 deaths reported over the summer. The families did 
not  want a reception at the community center so individual members took food to their homes. 
Care Committee: No report available.  

Library: Mary Kay Lawrence reported on the progress made on organizing the 
shelves. Name Tags: No report available  

Sunshine: Mary Kay Lawrence reported several cards were sent out during the summer. Welcome 
Committee: Debbie Barnard reported the Welcome Committee packets are finished and  Welcome 
Committee members can take the new packets home today. She will deliver the packets to  the 
members not present today.  

Old Business:  
Telephone Directory: Telephone directories are still available for $4.00.  

Fourth of July Parade: Pat Koehn reported the parade was a success with over 50 participants. Popsicles  
and participant ribbons were handed out before the parade.  

New Business:  
Potluck Dinner: The first pot luck will be Tuesday, September 28. RSVP is due by 9/15. The new and  
previous officers will set up. Future pot lucks are: 10/26, 1/25,2/22, 3/29, 4/26, and 5/31. There is no  
pot luck in November due to Thanksgiving and the December pot luck date is to be determined. Two 
to  three couples are needed to set up for each pot luck.  

Veteran’s Day Celebration: Set for Thursday, November 11 at 11:00am at the Community Center. The  
singing group, The Blenders, need to be called, a cake needs to be ordered and the CC set up for the  
event. Patsy Craven volunteered to call the Blenders and order a cake or cookies. Flags: The flags need 
to be displayed on July 4, Veterans Day and Memorial Day. A volunteer is needed to coordinate setting 
up the flags and putting them away.  
Christmas Dinner: Pat Koehn volunteered to call Miss Vickie and see what date she is available 
to  caterer the community Christmas dinner at the Community Center.  

Ladies Club Christmas Party: Set for Wednesday, 12/8. Location will be determined later. 



Rummage Sale: Scheduled for the 1st weekend in March. (3/4-3/5). It was questioned whether the POA  
will give us another storage room as we are having to turn down many donations due to lack of 
storage.  Pat agreed to contact the POA about this.  

Next Meeting: The next meeting will be Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 1:00pm. Food hosts for the  
meeting will be Mary Kay Lawrence, Laura Stubblefield and Suzanne Weaver.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 2:30pm.  

Submitted by Debra Barger, HHLC Secretary, for September 8, 2021 meeting. 
 


